
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TO: All Prospective Vendors 

DT: February 21, 2018 

RE: Response to Questions from OCRRA’s Request for Bids for Recycling Collection Containers and 

Hauling Services at OCRRA’s Transfer Stations to Local MRF 

 

 

Responses to all questions received from the “Request for Bids for Recycling Collection 

Containers and Hauling Services at OCRRA’s Transfer Stations to Local MRF” are as follows: 

 

Q1: On the price quote sheet there is a third option of bulky rigid plastics....is there a facility for 
this, and, if so, where is it located??  
 
A1: If OCRRA elects to collect bulky rigid plastics at its transfer stations, it is anticipated that the 
selected vendor would be directed to transport those materials to the Recycle America facility 
located at 4550 Steelway Blvd S, Liverpool, NY, 13090.  At this time, no determination has been 
made whether to proceed with such collection. 
 
 
 
Q2: What consideration is given to a bidder for the Environmental Impairment Liability? Does 
the bidder still have to be low bidder or can they be higher than the lowest and still have bid 
awarded to them? 
 
A2: The Agency will select the lowest responsible bidder. If two bids are received proposing the 
same price, and such price is the lowest price received, the Agency will then give preference to 
the lowest responsible bidder that possesses Environmental Impairment Liability Insurance. 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: Bids are due Tuesday, February 27, by 2:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

 


